“...meeting community needs. . .enhancing quality of life.”

Department of Public Works — Engineering Division

MEMO
TO: Finance Committee
Municipal Services Committee
FROM: Chad M. Weyenberg, Project Engineer
DATE: July 22 & 23,2014
RE: Request to add the project Olde Oneida Street Bridge over the Power Canal to the

2014 construction schedule for $75,000.

The bi-annual bridge inspections by Bloom Companies found deterioration in several bridge
supports of the Olde Oneida Street Bridge over the Power Canal. A 10-ton weight limit has been
put in effect on the Olde Oneida Street Bridge for safety concerns. Operations from Valley Transit,
Fire and Public Works as well as the public are seeing the effects of this 10-ton weight limit posting.

Public Works is currently working with Bloom Companies on plans and specifications for bidding
next month; however, before we can bid the project we are asking approval for the updated funding
as detailed below.

1. Transfer funding from 17014 for $50,000 (the Northland Ave. and Meade St. intersection design
analysis will be delayed until the latter part of the 5-year plan).

2. Reduce 17032 contingency of Unit H-14 Bridge Maintenance project by $5,000.

3. The remaining $20,000 will be from the 17032 unused bridge maintenance budget.

Based on the current estimate we received from our consultant, we are asking for $75,000 to fund
this emergency maintenance project.

Thank You.



